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NORTH KINGSTON CHOIR COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

13th July 2021 

Attendees: Penny Hamilton (PH), Chair; Sue Manson (SM), Treasurer; Georgi Vaughn (GV), Secretary; Nello 

Bearzatto (NB), Events; Sally Winter (SW), Membership; Shira Keshet (SK), Communications; Vanessa 

Hartley (VH), Social; Jessica Bate (JB), Musical Director (partial attendance). 

 

1. Membership - SW 

SW reported that there are currently three men on the waiting list. SW has let them know we will be in 

touch when we are returning to rehearsals so they can come for a taster session. SW reported that one 

more female place had become available. SW to contact the next woman in line on the waiting list with a 

similar message. 

Action points: 

• SW to contact next woman on the waiting list to let her know a place is available and that we will 

be in touch about coming for a taster session once the plan for the autumn term is firmed up. 

 

2.  Communications – SK 

SK reported that a piece about the choir’s return to rehearsals in the summer term had been published on 
Making Music’s blog: https://www.makingmusic.org.uk/news/return-rehearsals-member-blog-north-
kingston-choir  

SK noted that since we don’t know yet what the plan is for autumn, she has not updated the website. 

 

3.  Finances – SM 

SM reported that all members who attended have now paid for the summer term, 40 members in total. 
The Committee noted that three rehearsals had been held so far, with potentially one more on 26th July, 
depending on JB’s availability. SM suggested waiting until we know how many rehearsals we held before 
deciding on a fee rebate for the autumn term. SM noted that Fern Hill would not usually charge us for 
cancelled rehearsals. PH to contact Fern Hill’s bursar and confirm the dates we have used the playground. 

SM noted that, given the current situation, the Committee will need to discuss the policy of allowing 
members to take a one-term sabbatical and remain a member if they pay for their place. The Committee 
agreed to discuss this once the autumn term plan is in place. 

Action points: 

• Committee to review position on fee rebate for autumn term once plan in place. 

• PH to confirm hire dates with Fern Hill bursar. 

• Committee to review sabbatical policy once autumn term plan in place. 
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4. Summer term debrief – PH 

PH noted that apart from having to cancel rehearsals because of inclement weather, the outdoor rehearsals 

had worked well. The first two weeks’ rehearsals were well attended in the warm weather, with a slight 

drop-off in numbers in the rain-threatened third week. PH noted that members had followed what was 

asked of them and the arrangements had gone smoothly. 

The Committee felt that it would be good to get JB’s input on how the musical side of things had gone. PH 

noted that members did not remember previously learnt parts very well when there was a two-week gap 

between rehearsals and consequently the choir was not learning repertoire as fast as usual. However, 

members seemed happy to be back singing, albeit in challenging circumstances. 

The Committee noted that more than 20 members had expressed an interest in attending an extra 

replacement rehearsal on Monday 26th July 2021. The Committee agreed to go ahead with the extra 

rehearsal if JB is available. 

Action points: 

• Rehearsal on 26th July 2021 to go ahead if possible. 

 

5. Autumn term plan – PH 

PH noted that although mandatory restrictions would be lifted on 19th July 2021, the onus has shifted to 
organisations and individuals to ensure they take responsibility for safe rehearsal planning. Making Music 
advises that a thorough risk assessment will still need to be in place. The Committee will need to consider 
whether to implement measures such as distancing, wearing masks, one-way systems, temperature 
checking, cleaning of surfaces, vaccination passes, use of lateral flow tests and screening infectious 
members. The Committee felt that although outdoor rehearsals may still be possible in early autumn, it will 
be necessary to move rehearsals indoors at some point, in which case good ventilation will be very 
important. PH noted that less emphasis was now being placed on surface transmission and more on 
airborne transmission. 

PH noted that Making Music emphasises the need to consult members and find out what they will feel 
comfortable with. The Committee therefore agreed to survey choir members to find out how members 
currently feel about returning to indoor rehearsals. Although the Committee noted that opinions in relation 
to various measures may shift over the summer, this will give the Committee a basis to start planning. 

PH noted that Making Music advises that it is sufficient to collect data anonymously on the number of 
members who have been vaccinated, in order to reassure members. NB noted that the way the NHS Covid 
Pass currently works is that a person does not have to be fully vaccinated but would need to present a 
recent negative lateral flow test result if they are not. 

JB joined the meeting. 

SM reported that the other choir with which she sings, which has 90 members, many of whom are in 
potentially vulnerable groups, will be asking its members to present vaccination passes. It will also be 
encouraging members to take regular lateral flow tests, although not policing this. SM noted that the choir 
ordinarily rehearses in two groups anyway but would be rehearsing in a larger venue. No distancing would 
be required. SM did not know exactly how vaccination pass checks would be implemented. 
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JB noted that official guidance had been issued to clinically vulnerable people that they should avoid 
unvaccinated people but noted that such people might not be inclined to return to rehearsals anyway. The 
Committee agreed that this would need to be considered. 

The Committee noted that it is difficult to know how the situation will change over the summer and what 
will be possible in September. JB suggested that the Committee could come up with several rehearsal plans 
for different levels of risk, so we will have a blueprint to fall back on if the situation changes. The 
Committee could survey members on which of these plans they feel most comfortable with closer to the 
time. GV suggested that getting a sense of how members are feeling now would still be useful to inform the 
Committee’s planning of different scenarios. JB noted that it is important to be open and transparent with 
members during the planning process. 

NB volunteered to create a survey to be sent to members. GV will use her notes from the meeting to liaise 
with NB regarding the questions that need to be asked. The Committee agreed that this should be done 
over the next week or two to allow time for planning. 

The Committee noted that its role is to undertake a clear risk assessment and put appropriate measures in 
place, taking members’ views into account. However, it should be emphasised to members that they are 
expected to take personal responsibility for deciding on the level of risk they are comfortable taking. 

VH noted that PH would need to check with Fern Hill that they are happy with the measures we decide on 
in the context of their own risk assessment. PH noted that Fern Hill had previously said that we would not 
need to clean surfaces after rehearsals, since they have their own cleaners who come in the morning. PH 
thought it was unlikely that Fern Hill would object to clear and well-planned measures. 

The Committee discussed when the autumn term should begin. JB noted that the choir has committed to 
performing with Tom Speight at the end of September, so rehearsals should start as early as possible, i.e. 
on Monday 6th September 2021. The Committee agreed. The Committee also agreed that rehearsals should 
be at the usual hours of 8.00-9.30pm. 

JB left the meeting. 

Action points: 

• NB and GV to create autumn term survey. 

• PH to send survey out to members. 

• Committee to review autumn term measures at next meeting in light of members’ responses. 

 

6.  Events – NB 

NB confirmed that the choir had agreed to accompany Tom Speight (TS) at his Kingston gig on Tuesday 28th 
September 2021. PH noted that after surveying choir members as to who wanted to attend, the choir had 
bought 24 tickets. SM asked if we knew yet which Monday rehearsal TS would attend. PH did not yet know. 

NB noted that Ellie Giffard’s (EG) wedding is a possible event in the diary on 4th September 2021 although 
NB does not know whether this is going ahead and whether EG still wants the choir to sing. The Committee 
noted that this would entail running separate rehearsals in August and that many members might be on 
holiday. PH to check with JB, who has been liaising with EG, for an update on the situation. 

NB reported that the choir had turned down the offer to perform at Surbiton Festival on 25th September 
2021 because there would not be sufficient time to rehearse. NB is hopeful that the organisers will keep 
the choir in mind for 2022. 

NB noted that the choir is still booked to perform at Southwark Cathedral on Saturday 4th December 2021. 
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NB was not aware whether JB had heard back from the V&A re a Christmas performance. PH thought it was 
unlikely that the V&A would be able to commit to anything at the moment as it is too early to know. The 
Committee agreed to come back to this later in the year. NB noted that since the repertoire is likely to 
overlap with the Southwark Cathedral concert, it would be possible to confirm this at a relatively late stage. 

PH noted that in normal times, the Committee would be planning events for 2022 at this stage. However, 
given the uncertain situation, it is not currently possible to plan this far in advance. 

Action points: 

• PH to liaise with JB re date for Tom Speight to attend rehearsal. 

• PH to check with JB for update re choir singing at EG’s wedding. 

• Committee to review the possibility of a Christmas performance at the V&A later in the year. 

 

7. Social – VH 

PH thanked VH for organising the social at the Queen’s Head on Friday 9th July 2021. VH reported that 

around 15 people had attended but under the circumstances a more intimate social had worked well. 

PH noted that the choir often plans a ‘back to school’ social in early September. PH noted that the weather 

may still be good enough to hold an outdoor social. VH recommended considering this closer to the time. 

The Committee agreed.  

VH suggested that it might be nice to have an informal picnic social over the summer. VH noted that there 

are concerts at the Canbury Bandstand from now until the end of September on Sunday afternoons at 3.00-

5.00pm. VH noted that several of the bands performing may not be to members’ taste. VH to investigate 

the performers further and perhaps suggest one or two dates. 

Action points: 

• Committee to review whether to plan a September social closer to the time. 

• VH to consider the possibility of organising one or more informal picnics over the summer. 

 

8. AOB 

PH thanked the Committee for the time and effort they had dedicated to getting rehearsals running again. 

PH noted that there had been a lovely atmosphere at the rehearsals that went ahead and it felt somewhat 

back to normal. PH noted that members seem keen to carry on rehearsing in a safe and responsible way. 

 

 

 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Tuesday 17th August 2021 


